
Kure Beach Community Center 

Committee Minutes 

April 9, 2019 

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order by Sarah Barham.  Committee members present 

in addition to Sarah were: David Sack, Mary Ann McConnell, Lisa Leppo, Harriet Owsley, Robin 

Sack, John Shalanski and Dale Akstin.  Mararuth Capell and Debbie Hayden were absent.  

Sharon Lambeth had submitted her resignation. 

Approval of Minutes: The March Committee minutes were approved as written. 

Old Business: Lisa Leppo had researched and presented a device for recycling K cups.  There 

was unanimous support and placing recycling containers in the Community Center and at Town 

Hall was discussed.  The new contract for landscaping was discussed.   

Town News: The ribbon-cutting ceremony for the renovated Town Hall is scheduled for May 

11.  Committee members were invited to attend.  There was  discussion about the re-

nourishment project and there is concern about the drop-off from the dunes in some areas 

which compromises access to the beach. 

Rental Updates: Nikki Keelly passed out and discussed the Recreation Report which reflects an 

increase in classes and rentals at the Center. 

Financial Report: David Sack presented a 9 month report on the revenue and expenses.  New 

blinds were purchased and installed at the Community Center. 

New Business: There was unanimous support for postponing Coffee with the Mayor until a 

later date because of conflict with the Town Festival on 4/27. Volunteers are needed for two 

shifts at the Festival – 11AM-2PM and 2-5PM. 

Adjourn: Meeting was adjourned at 10:25AM. 

Respectfully submitted by: 

John Shalanski 

 




